48 GTL-LWY ARC correspondent

April 5, 1948

Mr. R. T. Lindh 2908 29th Avenue South Minneapolis, Minnesota

Dear Mr. Lindh:

Thank you very much for your letter of commendation with reference to my position on the mental hospital situation. I ap reciate the fact that you took the time to write me as you did.

We solicit the help of all of the people of Minnesota in this important program. We are going to continue to bring this to the attention of our people and be prepared to present a broad program at the next legislative session so that Minnesota will be a leader among the states in the care of the mentally ill.

Sincerely yours,

Governor

LWY: cj